
 

 

A Note from Mr O’Regan 

Thank you, the wonderful West St Leonards community for your support during this busy week. 

Your messages of support and responses for the parent view survey  were most welcome. The 

school had a two day Ofsted Inspection this week– unfortunately the outcome can only be 

shared with staff, parents and pupils, once the report is released next month. I am very proud of 

the children and the team.  

Reminder of dates for your diary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Could you be our new school receptionist? 

Mrs Stringer will be leaving at the end of the month– we wish her  well and thank her for showing 

her POW values everyday. 

This means we are looking for new staff to work in our school office and would like to generate 

interest in our fantastic school community to see if anyone would be interested. If so, we would 

love to hear from you. To view information around the role and the application process, please 

look here and consider joining the West St Leonards team! 

Friday 8 October 2021 

N E W S L E T T E R  

https://careers.brightonacademiestrust.org.uk/displayjob.aspx?jobid=1410


Golden Bugs 

Congratulations to our glittering GOLDEN BUGS this week!  Your patience, perseverance and 

resilience with your reading will help you to make super progress across the CURRICULUM!  

 

KS1: Roman R, Isaac, Zainab and Jack 

KS2: Maisy, Teddy, Nancy and Fraser                         

 

This week’s overall CHAMPION BUG is Zainab 

from Warblers who completed 8 books! 

 

Keep reading, keep smiling! 

 

 

Year 1 Jaws N Claws 

Year 1 have been learning about animals, including humans, in science. For our Fantastic Finish 

to Term 1, we will be welcoming Phil from Jaws N Claws along with all of his different animals! 

This is such a brilliant experience for the children to handle a wide range of animals, from giant 

cockroaches to snakes and tortoises and many many more!  

We will be consolidating our knowledge we have learnt over the term about different types of 

animals, groups of animals, what they eat and the body structure of animals.  

This will take place at school in the afternoon on Tuesday 19th October. We are asking for a 

parent contribution of £3.08 to help support this wonderful event. This can be paid via 

parentpay by Monday 11th October please. We are all extremely excited about our Fantastic 

Finish and can't wait to share the photos with you! 

 

 



Y1 Handwriting Heroes (Week 5) 

Well done to everyone who practised their handwriting last week and to Czarek (Robins class)  

and Tristan (Blackbirds class) our Handwriting Heroes.  

There have been some amazing handwriting heroes this term and you are all showing us your 

very best work. Year 1 are always trying to strive for excellence, so keep up the great work, stay 

in the lines and as always, Strive for Five!   

Year 1 would like to remind you that you can access your online reading books by logging on 

to Bug Club (ActiveLearn). The secret school code is: wslc  

Let's see how many of you are reading with your school books and online books and find out 

how many super 7 time readers we can get!" 

This week the focus is the ‘zigzag’ letter family (v,w,x and z).  You can watch the formation 

tutorial videos by clicking here. 

Please return your handwriting practice on Monday with your name on it.  

Good luck heroes! 

 

 

 

 

IMPORTANT! 

Flu vaccinations are planned for Friday 5 November 2021.  To ensure your child receives their 

vaccination, please complete the e-consent form by 11am on Friday 29 October 2021.  

If you need any help at all, please contact the school office.   

 

 

  

 

Reception- A Little Reminder… 

PE days for Duckling class are Wednesday and Friday. 

 

https://sway.office.com/MC5nOalCVAPFt6qw?ref=Link&loc=mysways


 

Invicta National Academy  is excited to announce that their FREE half-term programme is now 

open for booking. 

  

25TH - 29TH OCTOBER 

  

10AM - MATHS 

11AM - ENGLISH 

 

BOOK NOW 

 

Half term will be here before you know it so don't leave it until the last minute. 

Book your child's classes now and help them capitalise on what they've learnt so far this term. 

  

  

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.invictaacademy.com/octoberht2021?utm_campaign=c37983b4-5c6e-4859-afa9-79641bc598f2&utm_source=so&utm_medium=mail&cid=b04b8fde-9b5d-43b9-a52c-9b82b5d525c9


Politeness Cup 

Celebrating our children with impeccable manners who put a smile on our faces. We focus on 

many POW values each week but we know how politeness can support them all. Well done to 

Oakley (Blackbirds class) and Ayah (Cranes class). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dangerous Parking 

We do understand that drop off and pick up times are difficult and busy; however, dangerous 

parking places the lives of our young children at unnecessary risk.  Please use the safer parking 

options available to you. 

Thank you for your support in this important issue. 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

Oakley Ayah 



Recommended Read (Reception) 

Gorilla I Author: Anthony Browne 

Hannah’s favourite animals in the whole world are gorillas; she reads about them, watches 

programmes about them, and draws pictures of them. But all she really wants to do is see a 

gorilla in real life. Hannah’s dad is always too busy to take her to the zoo, so on her birthday, 

Hannah decides to ask for a gorilla of her own. 

This fantastical picture book from 2009-2011 Children's Laureate and Hans Christian Andersen 

Award winner Anthony Browne is a warm and sensitive story. With its beautiful, slightly surreal 

illustrations, it is a magical story to treasure and share again and again. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parent Consultations 

A Parentmail will go out in the coming week to provide further information around booking your 

virtual parent consultation on either the 20th October (15:30 to 17:30) or 21st October (16:00 to 

18:30). The links to join the meetings themselves will be found in our next newsletter.  

 

 

 



 

Gold Awards 

We continue to award children each week for showing their POW values and showing 

Excellent Learning and Friendship. Here are the gold awards for this week. 

 

Puffins - Tamlin 

Well done for your fantastic story mountain Tamlin. You even 
retold your story using your storytelling voice. Well done.   

 

Robins - Lily 

Lily has impressed us this week with her fantastic 
handwriting every morning. She has developed a 
wonderful attitude to completing her tasks 
independently and with dedication. Well done Lily!   

Ducklings - Anastasia 

Anastasia has worked hard at school this week and has been 
showing her POW values. She is always polite, thoughtful, 
helping other children and making sure everyone is 
included. Well done Anastasia!    

Blackbirds - Evie 

Evie for her fantastic optimism and engagement in her 
learning, especially in her writing. “This is the most I’ve ever, 
ever written.” Keep up that amazing love of learning Evie.. 

Kingfishers - Frankie 

Frankie continues to show her dedication to her 
learning. Everyday she puts in a fantastic effort with her 
reading and is always focused on making improvements in 
her handwriting and presentation. Well done Frankie!   

Warblers - Zeliha 

Zeliha has contributed really confidently during Wider 
Curriculum lessons and was able to explain to visitors how 
microplastics are altering ocean food chains, using scientific 
vocabulary. Super effort, Zeli . Keep up the hard work!   



 

Avocets - Evie-May 

Evie-May for her fantastic participation in class this 
week.  Evie-May has worked so hard and has been very 
resilient.    

Sandmartins - Emery 

Emery for supporting his independent learning in class 
by drawing on previous knowledge. He was able to use 
Year 2 learning to support our Maths and our Science 
this week.    

Oystercatchers - Stanley 

Stanley for always making insightful contributions to class, 
due to his increasing confidence in and his constant hard 
work within his Writing and Maths work! Well done Stanley!   

Cranes - Summer 

Summer for being so inspirational during our Archery workshop. Summer 
was feeling nervous to join in but she used her POW value 
of resilience which resulted in Summer being able 
to confidently secure the arrow onto the bow and hit the target! You are 
amazing Summer.    

Herons - Sabah 

Sabah for producing high quality Science work this 
week and for using her POW values in the classroom 
and at PE. Well done Sabah!  

Razorbills - Poppy F 

Poppy for improving her confidence in Maths lessons by 
raising her hand to participate in the lesson.   

Swifts - Koshan 

Koshan for always showing self-control, 
thoughtfulness towards others, always working 
hard and generally being an exemplary member of Year 
6! Well done Koshan!   

Doves - Maddison 

For such positivity in her learning and for showing her POW 
values this week, the gold award goes to Maddison. Well done! 

Nightingales - Amelie 

Amelie for consistently showing her POW values 
and for her fantastic contributions to class 
discussions this week. Well done or sharing your 
knowledge, Amelie!   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


